Forgotten forms could be lifesavers

Forgotten forms, tucked away at the back of drawers, in letter racks or behind the clock in homes across the UK (or in any country), could be lifesavers. 

Millions of organ donor registration forms have been distributed over the last nine years, giving people the opportunity to leave a legacy of life for others by joining the NHS Organ Donor Register (ODR). 

But, although the form can be completed in minutes, many people take weeks, months or even years to get round to doing it. 

Pensioner Julia Ridgway, from Leicester, UK, kept her registration form for nine years before filling it in. 

The form was posted through her letterbox in 1995 but although she meant to return it straight away, she never got round to it – until she found the leaflet when moving house. 

Julia, aged 65, who was injured in a car crash shortly before the move to her new home, explained: “It made me realize how things can happen unexpectedly. 

“Who knows, I could have another accident at any time. I would like to be able to help someone else after my death.” 

Angie Burton, campaigns and marketing manager at NHS UK Transplant, said: “We are constantly amazed at how long some of these forms have been kept before they are eventually completed and sent back. 

“People obviously intend to fill them in because they have not thrown the form away and we would like to thank them. 

“For anyone else who may be thinking about signing up, what better time to do it than this week, which is National Transplant Week?” (18-24 July) 

While opinion polls show that 90% of people in the UK support organ donation in principle, only 19% have got round to registering their wishes on the NHS Organ Donor Register. 

Psychotherapist Christine Webber reckons the reason some people take so long to get round to it is that they simply hate form filling, or are just too busy or too disorganised. 

“Although they always mean to register, they find it hard to overcome their dislike of forms,” said Christine. 

“Others feel their lives are too crammed with things that have to be done to find time for things they feel are less urgent.” 

Moving home and discovering the form, a wedding, birth of a child or grandchild or other special family event, can all act as a trigger, according to Christine. 

“Often a news story about a child who will die unless a suitable organ is found can prompt us to register – knowing that one day the gift of our organs could make the difference between life and death for someone else.” 

Ten-year-old Aiden Miles' need for a kidney transplant prompted his dad, warehouse manager Gary Miles, to register. 

“Joining the register was something I'd always intended to do but I'd never got round to it until Aiden fell ill,” said Gary who lives at Northleach, near Cheltenham. 

“All of a sudden, signing up and making sure people knew my wishes, took on a new importance.” 

Aiden received a new kidney in October 2002 - a legacy of life donated by an 18-year-old man who died in a road accident. 

Gary added: “Our heartfelt thanks go to Aiden's donor and their family. Their kindness has made such a difference to our lives.” 


